Wood River Baseball & Softball Association Minutes of Meeting – February 10, 2020

<u>Present were</u>: Bart Curd, Keith Potter, Dustin Stone, Mike McKenna, Jake Hothem, Julie Flolo, Geoff Gardner, Tiffany Orr and Shelly Shoemaker.

Meeting was called to order by at 6:40 p.m. at the Hailey Chamber office.

Motion to approve Minutes of January's meeting was made, seconded and approved.

Jake announced that the annual SUNS Hockey weekend to benefit WRBSA is scheduled for the coming weekend (February 14-15, 2020). About four volunteers are needed to work each night. Dustin will be contact person. Shelly will email the Flyer to contacts.

Director Reports:

<u>Legion</u> – Keith Potter – reported that it is most likely with anticipated three Legion teams that the "B" team schedule will be split between two teams. If there are not enough participants at tryouts to make three teams, then cuts will have to be made.

There was discussion about the need to begin paying Legion coaches. There was also discussion about Donnie Green's plan to take his 13U team to four tournaments before the Legion season starts. Jake and/or Keith will reach out to Donnie to find out his intentions for the coming year after the pre-season games.

The Memorandum of Understanding with Blaine County School District is almost complete. Keith is meeting with them this coming week.

A question was asked about insurance and the need for us to obtain Errors and Omissions insurance for the Board now that we are a 501(c)(3).

The baseball clinic normally held on President's Day weekend is hoping to be re-scheduled for sometime in March. Keith will talk with Coach Slotten about this.

Keith left the meeting.

Minutes of Meeting February 10, 2020 Page 2

<u>Allstars</u> – Dustin Stone – reported that he would like to put the team names on jerseys. He also requested we get the website updated to include all the dates scheduled for the season. Shelly will update, so she requested everyone get her any information that needs to be posted on the website.

There was also discussion about the need for another Allstar coach.

Allstar tryouts are scheduled for March 12, from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. for 12U and April 2, from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. for 10U. He's still working on inventorying equipment, contacting parents about tryouts and advertising, selecting a tour director for organizing camping and scheduling a parent meeting.

<u>Softball</u> – Julie – reported that their schedule is set and they are planning on 24 teams for the home tournament scheduled for June 11-13.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 2, 2020, at 7:00 p.m.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Shelly Shoemaker, Secretary